Studio Estates Home Owners Association
Meeting Minutes
March 3, 2018
Opening
The meeting of the Studio Estates Home Owners Association was called to order at 9:07am on March 3, 2018 in the conference room of the Studio Estates building.

Present
Shalana Poole; Elsa ; Mary Hernandez; Chris Hernandez; Nadia Crowther; 
Open Items:
Insurance: Mary received quotes for the HOA properties, but will work with Joe to come to a resolution.
Use of Community Pool:  David spoke with Hector to negotiate the pool area for the homeowners.  They are proposing the use of the pool Monday thru Friday until 1pm and noon on Saturday and Sunday, only if there isn’t an event scheduled.  Hector is working on getting a calendar to us that shows when it’s available through June.  It was suggested to not increase dues by $1000 to use the pool for such limited hours.  When the existing homeowners moved in, they were told that they use of the pool and community center is a benefit to the owners.  There weren’t any limitations at that time.  Recommend continued negotiations before agreeing to anything. It was stated that one of the reasons it is difficult to sell new homes here is because we don’t have any true amenities to offer.
Builders:  David Cuddy has to report his conversation with the builders regarding gate usage
Landscaping:  Nick, the gentleman with the cows, has agreed to split the landscaping duties once the Green Dude agrees and gives a new quote.

New Items:

Quick Books: Mary is going to get Quickbooks for $7/month for three months, then $15/month thereafter.  It would allow for efficient management of the financials and coordination with the CPA.  Nadia made the motion to allow Mary to purchase Quickbooks.  Shalana second the motion.  There wasn’t any discussion and the motion passed unanimously.
Third Party HOA:  Since there is not a smooth line of communication and some difficulty with running the HOA in its current form, it was suggested that we look into using a third party HOA to help form the organization.  Mary will get 3 referrals and speak with them about what they offer and the cost.
Community Gathering:  We would like to have a community get together on April 21st by the pavilion.  BBQ Potluck.  Recommend letting Lenéa develop the flyers.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 10:05pm by Mary and second by Nadia. Next HOA meeting will be held in the second quarter.
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